
Kernan Elementary 
929 York Street   Utica, New York 13502 

 

Vision 
 Our vision is to track our progress, become lifelong learners, and celebrate success by         

accomplishing our goals one paw print at a time! 
 

Mission 
Kernan Elementary School will provide a quality education for a diverse student population in a 

peaceful and positive working environment. Students will continue to use their reasoning,    

literacy, mathematical, and technical skills to become lifelong learners and productive         

members of society. 

Kernan Kids Can! 

Principal 
Dominick Timpano 
Secretary 
Gretchen Jenkins 
Phone:  315-792-2185 
Fax:       315-792-2187 

 

Nurse 
Yelena Verenich 
Phone:  315-368-6764 
Fax:      315-368-6772 
 

Social Workers 
Danielle Mancuso 
315-368-6767 
Victoria Precheur 
315-368-6834 
 

Parent Liaison 
Karen Balandis 
315-368-6770 
 

DURHAM BUS CO. 
315-758-1648 
 

SCHOOL BASED 
HEALTH CLINIC 
315-368-6778 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

• October 4……...Open House 

• October 9……...No School 

• October 24…...Picture Day 

• October 26…...Trunk or Treat 

• October 31….. Student of the  Month Assembly 

Message from Mr. Timpano: 
 September was a busy month.  Students met their new 

teachers and we got right to work on our academics.  We have 

been practicing emergency evacuations as part of our Emergency 

Response Plan so that students know procedures and expecta-

tions during an emergency response.  We are off to a great 

school year! 

 For October, we will be focusing on TEAMWORK. Being a 

team player means you work well with others to achieve a com-

mon goal.  Thank you for reinforcing our skills at home. Ask your 

students about our PBIS program and earning Kernan Cash at 

school for great behavior, kind acts and following school rules.   

 On the reverse side you will find our October Calendar.  Pic-

ture Day is October 24th.  If your child misses Picture Day, re-

takes will be done on November 29th. We hope to see you at 

Open House.  Open house is a great time to talk to your child’s 

teacher, see the classroom and ask any questions you may have. 

We are also excited to see you at Kernan’s first Trunk or Treat 

where students will wear costumes and collect treats from staff in 

the Kernan parking lot. 

UCSD ACTING SUPERINTENDENT 

Kathleen Davis 

UCSD BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Joseph Hobika, Jr.—President 

Danielle N. Padula—Vice-President 

Robert Cardillo 

Jason Cooper 

Donald Dawes 

Tennille Knoop 

James Paul 


